University of Wisconsin-Madison FACILITIES PLANNING & MANAGEMENT

## Lakeshore Nature Preserve

## E-Newsletter

lakeshorepreserve@fpm.wisc.edu (608)265-9275





The Kubala Washatko Architects vision of a new entrance to the Lakeshore Nature Preserve.

#### Preserve Master Plan and Outreach Center Planning Nears Completion

By Laura Wyatt, Preserve Interim Director

lakeshorepreserve.wisc.edu

Since emerging from the pandemic, Preserve staff and stakeholders have been focused on updating the 2006 Master Plan and initiating an advanced plan for a Preserve Outreach Center. It has been 16 years since the last Master Plan, and we are nearing completion on the new plan to guide land restoration and facility development for the next 10+ years. As we share the final draft with UW administration, we also invite stakeholders to comment on the final draft Master Plan until July 17, 2023.

Both the 2006 Lakeshore Nature Preserve Master Plan and the 2015 Campus Master Plan include language outlining a Preserve Outreach Center, which would provide a single home for Preserve staff and a common meeting area for the hundreds of students and volunteers that utilize and manage this 300-acre outdoor learning laboratory. This new Outreach Center was intended to serve as a meeting space for students gathering before an outdoor class; provide public restrooms and a water bottle filling station; include a multi-purpose/community meeting room; and furnish an interpretative space to share information about the extraordinary work happening in the Preserve every day and celebrate the cultural richness of the Preserve's history.

Thanks to a generous million-dollar gift from W. Jerome Frautschi, the Kubala Washatko Architects were hired to design a sustainable structure that honors the history and mission of the Preserve. The initial design is pictured above and the plan received enthusiastic support at a public meeting in March (scroll to bottom of webpage at this link).

The proposed site for the 10,000-square foot Outreach Center is southwest of the historic stone gate on land that is already disturbed, with the existing parking lot, roadway, and ped/bike path...all which will be relocated within the previously disturbed site. The project avoids known archaeological sites and would provide a sustainable home for the Preserve, integrated beautifully into its naturalized setting. In addition, the building would provide an accessible upper-level deck and allow views into the Preserve to the north, across University Bay to the southeast, and toward the Class of 1918 Marsh to the south.

Spring/Summer 2023

Volume 17 Issue 1

Once completed the Outreach Center would also showcase advanced sustainable design and building principles. Elements such as daylighting, geothermal heating and cooling, an extensive green roof, and solar photovoltaics would provide net-positive energy to the campus. Together, such measures would meet requirements for the Living Building Challenge, a rigorous and advanced third-party sustainability certification program.

The initial plans for the building are being reviewed by university administration and Mr. Frautschi. If approved the next step is construction plans and fundraising. The Preserve Outreach Center and all Preserve restoration and development will be gift funded.

To learn more about how you can help support this exciting new building, see the Preserve website or contact Laura Wyatt at <a href="mailto:laura.wyatt@wisc.edu">laura.wyatt@wisc.edu</a>.

## **Volunteers and Donors Support the Preserve**

By Bryn Scriver, Preserve Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator

In this issue we recognize the volunteers and donors who give their time and resources to support the mission of the Lakeshore Nature Preserve.

Volunteers contribute to the Preserve as individuals, as members of campus and community groups, and as students in service learning classes. In 2022, 530 volunteers gave 2,424 hours of their time to the Preserve. 78% of our volunteers are UW students, faculty and staff!

#### In 2022, volunteers:

- Cut 11 acres of invasive brush
- Pulled invasive herbaceous plants like garlic mustard, dames rocket, and hedge parsley across 150 acres
- Planted over 175 native plants
- Collected seeds from 42 plant species
- Sowed seed over a half-acre of savanna/woodland edge

While UW-Madison supports the Preserve's staff and administrative expenses, private funds support land restoration efforts, our interns, and volunteer programing, representing more than 35% of the Preserve's annual budget. In 2022 donors gave 263 gifts totaling \$489,810! Of that, \$412,845 was designated by donors for specific Preserve approved projects, leaving \$79,965 available for Preserve restorations and programs.

#### Private gifts are vital to the Preserve's ongoing success by supporting:

- Hands-on student learning through paid internships
- **Ecological restoration efforts** including invasive plant control, prescribed fires, seeds, and plants
- The purchase of tools, gloves, and volunteer refreshments
- Capital projects to enhance the enjoyment of the Preserve for all visitors

We also need to call out the contributions of the Friends of the Lakeshore Nature Preserve, a volunteer-run organization that has supported the Preserve since 2001. The Friends organize a series of excellent field trips on a variety of topics plus an annual nature writing open mic event It's in Our Nature and "exploration stations" for the 2022 UW-Madison Science Expeditions. They also coordinate several citizen science projects including a Bluebird Trail, a Purple Martin house, and water quality monitoring in University Bay with the Clean Lakes Alliance. In 2022 the Friends engaged 660 people. The Friends also contribute financially to the Preserve for the Prairie Partners internship program (\$7,758), a matching gift for the Day of the Badger (\$4,000), and for the purchase of plants for an annual Friends planting day (\$1,200).

If you want to experience the Preserve through volunteering, visit our events calendar for volunteer event dates. You can also become a Wisconsin Master Naturalist (see page 7).

If you would like to support the Preserve financially, gifts can be made through the University of Wisconsin Foundation website at <a href="mailto:supportuw.org/">supportuw.org/</a> giveto/lakeshore.



Note: If you volunteered or made a gift in 2022 and your name was left out of this issue, please accept our apology and let us know by contacting bryn.scriver@wisc.edu.

Volunteers and Donors by the numbers...

# VOLUNTEERS 530

% STUDENTS 78

# SERVICE HOURS 2,424

> # GROUPS 40

> > # GIFTS 263

AMOUNT IN GIFTS \$489,810

## VOLUNTEER GROUPS

**Actuarial Club** Alpha Omega Epsilon Alpha Phi Omega - Beta Theta **Aspiring Physician Assistant Association Biocore Blackhawk Church Madison Missions Bradley Roundtable** 

**Business Badgers and Beyond** 

**Clean Lakes Alliance Exact Sciences** 

**Foley & Lardner LLP** 

Friends of the Lakeshore Nature Preserve **Goodnight Hall** 

**Honors Student Organization** 

Invenra, Inc

**John Deere Financial** 

L&S 106 Earth Partnership, Indigenous **Arts, and Sciences: Restoration Education** and Stewardship

**L&S Honors Program** 

Land Arch 363 Earth Partnership: Restoration Education for Equity and Resilience

**Luther Memorial Church Youth Group Master of Public Health** 

**Morgridge Center Welcome Week** Poli Sci 201 FIG Ecological Restoration as

**Civic Engagement Rotary After Hours** 

**Society of Women Engineers Student United Way** 

Students Today Leaders Forever

Tau Beta Pi Wisconsin Alpha TDS

**UW Dance Elite UW Marching Band** 

**UW Tennis Club** Whole Foods

**WI Competitive Cheer Club** WI Pre-Medical Society

Wisconsin MEDLIFE

Wisconsin School of Business **WUD Alternative Breaks** 

**Yahara Software** 



## **Dormant Land, Active Management**

By Adam Gundlach, Preserve Field Projects Coordinator

Most people expect our staff and interns to be busy working on the land durig the growing season, but did you know that winter provides great opportunities for certain land management activities? Here's a glimpse of work that continued through last winter.

Prescribed burns - In early December 2022, just before the first substantial snowfall, Preserve staff with support from the crew at Quercus Land Stewardship Services completed prescribed burns at the Lot 60 swale prairie, University Bay Drive swale prairie, and a portion of Biocore Prairie. As climate patterns change, there will likely be increasing opportunities to conduct burns during winter months without snow cover.



Ignition operations move toward completion, as strips of head fire are set by Quercus Land Stewardship staff at the Lot 60 prairie planting.

Brush pile burns – With snow on the ground, fire is used to manage accumulated invasive brush that was cut and piled by volunteers and staff. If a pile is located near a utility road it can be chipped and hauled away, but for isolated piles burning allows us to save time and resources. The burn scars left on the ground are seeded with a mix of grasses and forbs to ensure those sites heal quickly, often forming dense pockets of plant diversity compared to the surrounding vegetation.



Lambda Phi Epsilon volunteers construct a solid brush pile for later burning.



Piles burning down on a beautiful February day in Bill's Woods.



Making a rare appearance, the sun sinks below the Big Oak in Frautschi Point at the end of a day spent burning brush piles.

Hazard tree removal - Boley Tree Service removed hazard ash trees in Muir Woods near the Social Sciences building, along the Temin Lakeshore Path, and along the main Picnic Point path. The UW Grounds arborist crew addressed declining ash trees along the utility road adjacent to the Picnic Point burial mounds group. Frozen ground provides protection for sites where machinery needs to operate off-trail. Unfortunately, frost never developed to any depth making it difficult to schedule this kind of work, especially in sensitive sites where ground disturbance is not tolerable.



UW Grounds staff work to safely fell hazard ash trees adjacent to the Picnic Point burial mounds group, while avoiding ground disturbance in this sacred site.

Continued on page 4

## 2022 Donors

Gifts to Stewardship Fund: Nancy Abrams-Rivera Lauren Albert Fernando & Carla Alvarado **Rochelle Anders Barrie Anderson Colleen Anderson Dan Anderson & Joan Nugent** Jean Bahr **Connie Bakker** Amy Banta William Barker **Carol & Paul Barford Susan Barthel & Jerry Reich** Michele Bilodeau-Lanne & Patrick Lanne Sarah & Jan Bleicher **Jerry & Mary Block** Elizabeth Bradley Karl & Abigail Brinkmeier **Nichole Broderick Gary Brown & Paul Hayes Margaret & Paul Brunette** Anne Buffington & Mark Anunson **Richard & Anne Burgess Andrew Busker Robert Caflisch & Diane Kunz** Jennie & Adam Casavant Jenna Castillo Megan Chanin & Brain McWeeney James Conroy Jonathan Cooper & Jane Richard Katherine Cramer **Eleanor Crawford Blitzer & Peter Blitzer Ben Czeck** Jason Dallman Mary & Norbert DeByle Tami & Thomas Dettinger Meredith Dodd **Shi Dong William Dove** Therese & Samuel Draddy **Daniel Dunar Mary & Charles Dunning** Susan Ela & Joseph Mimier Melissa Ernest Aul & Jerry Aul Aidan Euclide Margaret & Hans Eusch **Friends of the Lakeshore Nature Preserve Dorothy Getz** Kennedy Gilchrist & Heidi Wilde Scott Greene & Mary Thompson John & Georgia Greist Sonia Haeckel Sylvia Halkin Joan & George Hall **Ann Heaslett** Thomas & Kristin Helgeson Irene Hendricks & Steven Eno **Margaret Hendricks** Andrea Hester Miranda Hirner Pamela & Mason Holland **Evelyn Howell** Thomas Hudak **April Hughes Matthew Hummer** Rhonda & Christopher James Marilyn & Craig January **Charles Keleny** David Kelso Shelley Kennedy Janice Kepka **Jeffrey Kirchman** 

Brush removal and woody resprout control – The persistence of the Preserve's student crew has resulted in continued progress on clearing resprouting invasive brush as well as clearing new swaths into existing thickets. Since fall the crew has covered approximately 12 acres across Bill's Woods, Picnic Point, Lot 60 swale prairie, and Willow Creek savanna.



Student Natural Area Assistant Nick Wandschneider carefully dabs herbicide onto the cut stump of an invasive honeysuckle shrub.

Seeding – Preserve staff and volunteers spend a fair amount of time in summer and fall collecting native seed. The seed collected in the Preserve is supplemented with seed purchased from local native plant nurseries. Seed is sown across a range of Preserve sites including to hold the soil in shady woodlands recently cleared of invasive brush and to increase biodiversity in established prairie plantings. Prescribed fire conducted prior to seeding is one of the best site preparations.

#### Beavers!



Humans aren't the only participants in land management. Some of the Preserve's residents perform quite a bit of management work too. Beavers were busy this winter along the banks of Willow Creek.

### **Parting thoughts**



A charred elm snag adorned with snow shows signs of previous fire management. If only all management decisions were this black and white.

## 2022 Donors

Gifts to Stewardship Fund: Stephen Klos Kathryn Knudson Mary Kopp Marie & Steven Kosier Jane Koss **Hanns Kuttner** Jon & Katie Leicht **Margaret Lemon** Roma Lenehan Stacy Liddle Stanley Livingston & Anne Hughes Michael Loomis Sarah Lotte **Christy Lowney** Sierra Love Kari & William Mahaffey **Gretchen Manthei** Thomas Marmet & Elizabeth Zona Vera Martinovich Blair Mathews & Karen Johnson Mathews Ellen & John McAllister Walter and Stacey Meanwell Jean & Walter Meanwell Sr. Leslie & Douglas Melnyk James & Jennifer Meyers **Anne Miner** Carrie Morgan & Michael Foy Maria Moskowitz Cindi & John Murphey Angela & Steven Nash Gilbert Nathanson & Mary Saecker April & Brook Nottage Karen Oberhauser **Eric Obscherning** Debra & Timothy Olsen Eli Pakier John Parker **Anne Pearce** Kelly Peplinski Debbi Peterson & Jeffrey Weber Lisa Pfaff John & Sylvia Pfender Anna Pidgeon & Volker Radeloff **Patricia Powers & Thomas Wolfe** Kenneth & Nancy Ragland M Thomas Record & Voula Kodoyianni **E Allison Rice** Robin Rider Adena Rissman & Carey Callies Sally Rowe & William Bauer Peter Schmitz & Colleen Schmitz Mindy & Scott Schmookler Bryn Scriver & John Nondorf **Shirley & Jerome Scriver** Anne Sempos & Christopher Giordano Jerry Shapiro **Henry Shaw** Mark Shircel & Mary Lenling Deborah Siegele & James Hu **Edward Snyder Thomas Sonnleitner** Sandra Stark Lea & Rick Sunday **Bruce & Kim Steinert** Laura Stoker **Heidi & Marc Stolt** Amanda & Jonathan Sturdevant David Sulman & Anne Altshuler Millard & Barbara Susman **Katlynne & Anthony Swichtenberg Stanley Temple** Zoe Timms & Mark Young Maria Vocke

## **2022 VOLUNTEERS**

Sarah Belin

Erin Farrell Adamany Jace Addy Lisa Adkins Rose Adler-Rephan Sausann Al-Jawhar Elizabeth Anderson Erin Anderson Sami Anibas Dillon Aronoff Elvis Arsiniega Grace Atia Mohammed Atif Marisa August Samantha August Lauren Auleciems Kirsten Bachand Pranay Baid Scott Baker Mia Bakke Samantha Baldwin Nicole Ballweg Aarav Barde Mya Barman

Cheryl Bauer-Armstrong Elizabeth Bautista





Ella Becker Mikayla Beckman Sanaya Bedford

Danette Bianchetti Annabel Bien Soleil Bieniek

Ben Blackmore Michael Block **Emma Bloemers** Jasper Bo Deaken Boggs Laura Bolhuis Spencer Braasch Neil Braker Anika Brandl Maya Brantner Audrey Braun Dan Brev Emma Brico **Madie Briggs** Zane Brinnington Mikayla Brown Tyler Bryan Anne Buffington Ann Burgess Lane Burke Michelle Butcher Amelia Buttke

Allison Biskowitz

Continued on page 6

**Maren Wegley** 

## **Preserve Brings on Four New Student Assistants**

By Bryn Scriver, Preserve Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator

As the Spring 2023 semester ended we said goodbye to 4 seasoned Natural Area Assistants who over the course of a year or more came to know the Preserve, it's woods, wetlands, and prairie, and the tools and vehicles needed to maintain this outdoor classroom. Two interns, Max Derleth and Ben Kotte, graduated from the UW and two interns, Lily Shayegan and Nick Wandschneider, went on to explore other learning opportunities.

In their place we hired 4 new fresh faces to work in the Preserve. For the last several weeks the interns have had to learn fast as we introduced them to the far corners of the 300-acre Preserve and started training them on how to safely use the tools of the trade.

Their on-boarding involved a lot of plant identification and pointing out maintenance needs. After just a few days the interns were already well acquainted with invasive garlic mustard and dame's rocket plants.



Soleil Bieniek

Soleil is a 4th year student studying **Conservation Biology** and Environmental Studies with a certificate in American Indian studies. She applied for the position because she wanted hands-on experience

in habitat restoration. She is specifically interested in wildlife management and how ecological restoration practices help different species of wildlife. Her favorite spot in the Preserve is on the beach at Raymer's Cove.



César García

César hails from San Antonio, Texas. He is a 4th year student in Botany with a special interest in mycology. His favorite fungi find in the Preserve so far is Honeycomb Coral Slime Mold (Ceratiomyxa fruticulose). He said

he applied for the position because "it was the perfect opportunity to get out and get in touch with our natural flora and establish a connection with a wide range of plant populations over the growing season."



Parker Gimbel

Parker is studying Environmental Science and will be a junior this Fall. Originally from Knoxville, TN, he moved with his family to Milwaukee in the 8th grade. Parker learned about the position while

cutting invasive brush at a drop-in volunteer event in Frautschi Point Woods. He was looking for an internship to give him field experience in ecological restoration. Parker's favorite part of the job so far is doing early morning checks/clean-up at the Picnic Point fire circles because, "it's still cool out and so quiet."



Ana Michaelson

Ana just finished her sophomore year and is double majoring in Conservation Biology and Life Sciences Communication. She is from Wauwatosa, WI. She wanted to be a Preserve Natural Area Assistant to

gain hands-on experience working in the environmental restoration field. In particular she wants to improve her plant identification skills. So far, her favorite activity has been to join Biocore Lab Manager Seth McGee to monitor the Purple Martin house. They counted 76 eggs!

If you see our Natural Area Assistants out in the Preserve feel free to say, "Hi!" and thank them for their hard work!

## 2022 Donors

**Gifts to Stewardship Fund:** Jodie & Terry Wehling **Bill Widmann Robert & Serap Wiedemer Craig Williams** Paul & Coe Williams
Thomas Wolfe & Patricia Powers **Catherine Wolfers** Sandra & Andrew Wu Laura & Dan Wyatt Amy Zabel

Gifts to Endowment Fund: James & Paula Bigham Glenn Chambliss & Diane Derouen Jonathan Cooper & Jane Richard Norbert & Mary De Byle Richard Dubielzig **Doris & Richard Dubielzig Paul Evans & Elizabeth Truslow-Evans** Mary Pat Feifarek Google Inc Scott Greene & Mary Thompson Meyer & Noriko Jackson **Ann Heaslett** Gisela Kutzbach **Nancy McKinley** Jean & Walter Meanwell **Peter & Colleen Schmitz David Sulman & Anne Altshuler** Rayla Temin **Maxine Triff** Patricia Tuckwell & William Muehl Maria Vocke Paul & Coe Williams **Levi & Janet Wood** 

Gifts to the 1918 Marsh Healing Path Blair Mathews & Karen Johnson Mathews

Gifts to Friends Eagle Heights Woods <u>project</u>: Andrew Crummy **Nancy Mohs** Heidi Wilde & Kennedy Gilchrist

Stephen H. Sentoff Fund - supporting Preserve internships: **Monica Sentoff** 

Gifts received in honor: Doris Dubielzig – Richard Dubielzig

Bryn Scriver and her continuing contributions - Monica Sentoff

Gifts received in memory: June Elaine Loeffler Mary Ann & Marc Bellazzini

Richard McCoy -Margaret & Walter Douma

Sherry Sandquist -Brett & Deanna Roecker

Lillian Tong -Mary & James Bachhuber **Barbara Bendlin** Joan Berkley Lilan & Stella Chan Jane & Robert Cramer **Doris & Richard Dubielzig Marjorie & Timothy Dwyer** 

## The Fox and the Hound...and the Human and the Coyote

By Jeff Kirchman, UWPD University Natural Areas Liaison Officer

This spring, a Lakeshore Nature Preserve visitor recently reported what seemed like an unusual encounter with a couple of coyotes. In the Preserve and through the campus area, I see coyotes (and red foxes) regularly; they usually give me a wide berth. In this case, however, the coyotes approached him and his dog, howled, and followed at a distance as they left the area. The behavior wasn't necessarily aggressive, but I reached out to Dr. David Drake of the University's Urban Canid Project to better understand the encounter.

According to Dr. Drake, "coyotes are in their breeding season in spring and there was likely a den in the vicinity of where the encounter occurred that the covotes were protective about...and the fact that a dog was present probably caused the coyotes to be a bit more vigilant than they may have been had a dog not been present." Dr. Drake felt the reported behavior was not unusual and Preserve visitors should not be alarmed by it but should be aware of what actions can be taken to promote positive co-existence between humans and coyotes.

Prompted by my contact with Dr. Drake, I visited the Urban Canid Project website. It offered great advice on these types of interactions.

The site provides four important tips:

#### Don't Feed Them

When wild animals learn humans provide free and readily available food, they begin to lose their natural fears and human-covote encounters can increase. Keep pet food indoors and properly store trash to keep any wild animals from turning to humans for food. While birdseed is not a favorite of foxes and coyotes, the rodents that enjoy fallen birdfeeder seeds sure are.

#### **Monitor Pets**

Always watch your pets outdoors and keep them on a leash, especially if you're aware of coyotes in the area (Reminder: Pets are required to be leashed on all university lands, including the Preserve). When wild urban canids are breeding and having pups, they can view domestic canids (like Fido and Fifi) as threats and they may become more territorial and aggressive.



#### **Haze Them**

It is suggested that you haze every covote you see every time! Hazing a coyote means scaring it away from an area, therefore reinforcing an animal's fear of humans. To haze a coyote, use techniques like making yourself big (arms raised), yelling, clapping, and throwing objects in their direction. This will help maintain the animals' natural fears and encourage them to avoid human contact. There are exceptions to hazing an animal and Dr. Drake and friends have put together a helpful video to demonstrate how and when hazing is effective.

#### Respect Them

Foxes and covotes are remarkably adaptable to urban life and are here to stay. Mutual respect will promote peaceful coexistence. It is a treat to see covotes and red foxes in Madison and on the UW campus, but observe them from a safe distance and make sure to keep your dog leashed and under control.

If you have an encounter with a fox or covote in Madison. Dr. Drake and his team want to know about it. You can report your sighting with the iNaturalist app or website. Doing so helps further the Urban Canid Project's mission to investigate the way canids are living in Madison and how we can coexist with these wild neighbors.

You can contact Officer Kirchman at jkirchman@wisc.edu, 608-264-2677

## 2022 VOLUNTEERS

**Evan Buxton** Kate Byrne Gabriella Calkins Andy Callahan Allie Carlson Kalley Carlson Shannon Carnahan Anthony Carreño **Ashley Cass** Kate Chaussee Lily Chavez Chi Hui Chen **Matthew Chotlos** Leah Chung Maddy Ciampa Margaret Cirii

Ben Clagh Irena Clarkowski Catherine Cleveland John Click **Heather Cohen** Michael Conlin-Brandenburg Maya Correa Lauren Cortright Gabby Cosentino Ellie Crabb Sebastien Criqui **Edith Crowley** Patrick Culin Tyler Curtis Samantha Dahl



Maegan David Hannah Davidson Charlotte DeCoster Madelyn Demarco **Grace Dennis** Glenda Denniston Gunce Derin Jacob Doehrmann Shanae Doerr Alice Dong Steve Dong Celia Donny James Dowd Rianna Dowds Sam Downey Katie Draheim

Eric Dubberstein **Doris Dubielzig** Jenna Dundas Kathi Dwelle Rose Dykstra Dan Eckberg Erica Eckelberg Sarah Eckhardt Abigail Eddy Katie Eisele Luke Eister Braden Ellis Talia Emch Kaylie Fan Holly Fitzgerald

#### **Become a Master Naturalist!**

In 2023 the Lakeshore Nature Preserve and the UW Arboretum will co-pilot a hybrid Master Naturalist training with an anticipated start date of September 5. Past trainings required 40 hours of in-person training. The hybrid course will involve asynchronous learning opportunities, interspersed with Zoom discussions, and 1 ½ days in the field, split between the 2 campus natural areas.

More information, including exact dates, will be updated on the Master Naturalist training page as it is developed. Registration will open on August 1, 2023.

The Master Naturalist program (supported through the UW-Madison Division of Extension) promotes awareness, understanding, and stewardship of the natural environment by developing a network of well-informed volunteers dedicated to conservation service within their communities

Contact the Preserve Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator at bryn.scriver@wisc.edu if you have guestions.

Alex Linn

Claire Liu

Filippo Lobue

Zeke Lowney

Jillian Lucito

Terri Lynch

**Brock Luedtke** 

Cooper Lyons

Josie Mackenthun

Margaret Mackinnon

Kennedy Maduscha

Morgan Mahoney

Himaushu Malik

Anahi Malvaez

Ellise Markevitch

Scarlet Marruffo

Ellie Mallek

Ruby Malzer

Ivy Marruffo

Nicole Marsh

John Marszal

Sadie Lyons







## **2022 VOLUNTEERS**

Stacia Flock Marlie Forma Jamie Fortunato Shelby Fosco Abbey Frank Lizzie Frankel Elizabeth Frautschy Paige Freakle Justin Freeze Allie Freunkel Erika Frings Courtney Froemming Kali Froncek Tamara G. Parker Gimbel Abigail Gandrud **Bronson Gardner** Kaleb Garlick Paolina Garro Aneta Gbur Will Gednalske Andrew Gee Keegan Gering Theresa Geurs Natasha Gibson Aiden Godfrey Noe Goldhaber Joe Goldufsky Aren Gonzales Nick Gordon Allie Gosenheimer **Emma Graves** Roland Green Adam Greer Holly Groell Ying Gu Vaishnari Gundamraj

Anisha Guru

Alex Hager

Kyro Hanna

Al Han

Devin Guthrie

Lisa Hamilton

Saul Hansen-LeBlanc

Moira Harrington Ellie Haupt Stephanie Hayes Jeffery Hecht Clare Heckert Stacey Hedel

Ginny Jackson Sam Jackson Tarakee Jackson Ellis Jackson Julia Janovetz Allyson Janowski



Ellie Hein Nathan Hendriske Sarah Herd Ava Heshelman Madelyn Hettinger Brianna Heyer Collin Hilger Olivia Hill Lauren Hlubek Hailey Hoff Max Hofmeister Alysla Holmes Amy Holt Erika Hosokawa Claire Hovland Terrie Howe Will Hu Tanya Hubanks Jacob Hung Aaron Hutka Yoon Hwang Lucia Hyzer Anna Iverson

Terry Johnston Patrick Jones Serena Jordahl Justin Jorgenson Alyssa Juenke Manasa Kalluri Marie Kane Mariana Kapp Mike Kaz Kelly Kearns Paul Kelly Jennifer Kim Katie Kim Leslie Kim Kemewan Kinepoway Allison Kinsey Cayden Kirkpatrick Anika Klein Evan Knop Cole Koffron Sarah Kolanowski Anna Kolterman Abigail Kooima

KK Kothe Avery Krahenbuhl Jack Krause Carriden Krebs Ashley Kress Karan Krishnan Lauren Krist Martin Krongo Claudia Krueger Sophia Krupka Taryn Laedtke Hannah Landsly Josh Lange Lauren Lansing Chris Larsen Willow Larson Luke LaSalvia Ethan Laumer **Christine Leduc** Cathryn Leighton Roma Lenehan Ashley Lesser Teresa Le-Vu



Hailey Lichey Hazel Lietz Hazel Lim Yuan Han Lim Nancy Lindroth Rick Lindroth

Mike Matter **Brad Matthiesen** Ava Matusiewicz Ari Maurer Gavin Maurer Caitlin McAlearey Marshal McGauley Nolan McIntyre Ava McNarney Mairead Meehan Maxwell Meehan Taylor Meeth Dan Meister Michelle Metras Megan Michaels Mya Migacz Tina Mikulcik Grace Millard Christopher Miller Spike Millington Megan Minehan Brynn Mitchell Helena Mitchell Jakob Moe Aiden Moore Maria Moreno Ashley Morris George Morris Adam Morse **Everett Morse** Maggie Mullen Taryn Murphy Yu Naito Karen Nakasone Connor Nash Lia Nasios Angana Nath Joe Nelson Natalie Nelson Tarah Nelson Ethan Nguyen Joyce Ni Kaitlyn Nimmer Biz Nitschke Tod Noltemeyer Molly Nooyen Lisa Nordemo Jadan Norman Eric O Mikayla Oertel

## **Environmental Writing and Place: Students Create Self-guided Campus Walking Tour**

By Bryn Scriver, Preserve Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator and Noreen McAuliffe. 2022 Student Engagement Grant Awardee

Noreen McAuliffe, a lecturer in the English Department and an Academic Program Specialist in the Nelson Institute for Environmental Studies, was awarded a Lakeshore Nature **Preserve Student Engagement Grant** to support student learning in her Fall 2022 environmental studies course: Environmental Writing and Place. This capstone course allowed students to learn and practice the techniques of research and writing in the environmental humanities.

Inspired by a tour at Princeton University that showcased stories that often go untold (e.g., Women at Princeton) and by the Preserve's own Audio Trail, McAuliffe led students in a final class project to create a selfguided audio walking tour featuring narratives of campus environmental sites. Students re-envisioned what constituted a "significant" place through their research and creative practice. The goal of the audio tour project was to contribute to a more inclusive account of the history of

environmentalism and environmental sciences at UW-Madison.

The tour, Restoring Narratives at UW: An Environmental Lens, published on the Guidigo app, features 13 GPSenabled stops around campus. It can be taken in-person or remotely through photos and audio.

From the institution of Earth Day and natural wonders like Lake Mendota, to influential figures like Aldo Leopold and John Muir, come join us as we explore the deeper ideas of UW-Madison's environmental spaces, figures, and movements that connect us to this land and its multi-lavered history.

-- Tour Overview

Claire Stowe

Sam Strachan

**Emily Stubinski** 

Lauren Sturzi

Emma Swope

**Eric Stuve** 

Shanna Strohman

Michaela Taddeini

## 2022 DONORS

Gifts received in memory: Lillian Tong -**Tony Eccles** Yevgenya Grinblat Robert & Louise Jeanne Mathew Jones & Elizabeth Dohrn **Charlotte Frascona Christina Langston & Daniel Wren** Margaret & Chi-Chang Lu **Elsebet Lund & James Dahlberg Andrew Mazur** Mary Meyerand & Chad Moritz Kathleen Mielke Jan Miyasaki **Margaret & Douglas Myers Elaine & Walter Niebauer** Martha Peterson & Bernard Galgoci **Kenneth Rineer** M & Joseph Rinehart Linda Schuler & David Liebl **Christine & Walter Seaman Linda Smith Doreen Sterling** Cara & Lee Streekstra **Linda Warner** John & Nancy Webster Rebecca & David Welch Xinyu Zhao & Carl Fernandez

Norman Charlie Zona-Marmet -**Thomas Marmet & Elizabeth Zona** 

THANK YOU!

## 2022 VOLUNTEERS

Sydney O'Flanagan Megan Olafsson Jing Kai Ong Daniel Otchere Maddie Paar Taylyn Paiser Ollie Parmekar Maria Pauwels **Emily Perez Alanis** Joshua Pfeifer Maddie Poar Sam Polentini Sophia Posey Gabriella Pott Kendall Prigge Sunshine Prost Emma Rachum Steve Rademacher Madelyn Radtke Don Rae Evan Ragland Raymond Rajala Jose Luis Ramirez Jr Jennie Rapauno Brian Rathgeber Katherine Ray Nikhil Reddy Elise Reigel Alycia Rieh Enzo Riesen Jenna Riesterer Ryan Risgaard

Isabella Rivera

Sam Roberston Megan Roderick Denis Romanov Laurie Ruchti Payton Ruckdaschel Mike Rugotska Katie Rummler Dominic Rupena Lydia Ruthe Maeve Ryan Lorenzo Salazar Cormac Sampson Julia Sandman Nathan Santhanam **Macy Saunders** Graham Scheel Madison Schellinger Ava Schimp Jacob Schleicher Marcia Schmidt Breanna Schneider Katherine Schroeder Daniluz Schueller Anna Schwendinger Rilo Scriver-Nondorf **Evelyn Sellers** Monica Sentoff Carly Serwe Vidhi Shah Vidaan Shankar Arvan Sharma Connor Shefchik Tygan Shelton

Myungjin Shin Jenna Shrader Sweta Shrestha Chris Shubak Paul Sigmund Nihar Simhadri Rae Slager **Emily Smith** Sara Smith



Sarah Sobecki Sukriti Somvanshi Tori Spencer Sara Sperle Sean Spindler Shreya Sreedhar Alex Statz Aiden Stotz Carina Stover

Ashley Tarcin Abby Tekiela Josh Teplin Glenn Teschendorf Annie Thevara Megan Thomason Blake Thor Kayla Thrane Elaina Timmerman Clyde Tinnen Bridget Topczewski Aurora Toutant Lauren Trivedi Jack Trost Jack Tuchtenhagen Marty Tyksinski Clare Tynan Sarah Uhm Colby Umbricht Siddarth Upadhya **Emily Valentine** Edie Vanderleek Drew VanderMissen Diana VeraVillagomez Leigha Vilen Deanne Vinson Abby Viola Surya Vir Khiem Vuyk Will Vuyk Victoria Walker Nathan Waller Lucia Wallinga Jeffrey Wang Katia Wanish Andrew Warner Amelia Weidemann Amelia Welling Laura Wells Georgia Williams Colleen Willows David Wilson

Cecilia Winnertz Claire Wisniewski Kamryn Witkowiak Abbey Woldt Natalie Wolkoff Carter Wood Madison Wood **Emily Wurzel** Dan Wyatt Vanessa Wyatt Luke Wvnn Bill Xia Kong Xiong **Bogin Yang** Ethan Yang Evan Yang Gerry Yang Rong Xian Yang Jane Yoo Nikki Yu Aaron Yuan Dean Yun Urte Zakaruskas Yandi Zhang Gan Zhao Yang Alena Zheng **Emily Ziegler** Will Zordani Gagrat Zubin John Zumbrunnen Ben Zumwalt

# Spring & Summer Field Trips

#### **JUNE 25**

## Bird and Nature Adventure: Preserving the Preserve

(Sun, 1:30-3 p.m.) Join UW Preserve staff as they showcase ongoing ecological restoration projects and give an update on the Preserve Master plan—all while enjoying the trails, sights, and sounds of the Preserve in summer. Meet at the Frautschi Point parking lot off Lake Mendota Drive. Coordinator: Bryn Scriver (bryn.scriver@wisc.edu, 608-220-5560)

#### **JULY 16**

Summer Citizen Science Sampler (Sun, 1:30-3 p.m.) Join us to learn about ways to contribute to citizen science by observing plants, insects and more! All you need is your curiosity; we'll provide training to get you started! Citizen Science is one way to gather biological data, which drives future management decisions. Your help and interest are appreciated! Meet at the Picnic Point kiosk, 2000 University Bay Drive. Coordinated by Anne Pearce (anne. pearce@wisc.edu).

#### Bird and Nature Adventure: Class of 1918 Marsh

(Sun, 1:30-3 p.m.) Take a hike around the Marsh to learn its history and biology including threats to the marsh from invasive cattail species and chloride. Meet at the Picnic Point entrance kiosk, 2000 University Bay Drive. Leader: John Magnuson (john.magnuson@wisc.edu).

#### **AUGUST 27**

Bird and Nature Adventures: An Introduction to the **Lovely Mosses and Other Bryophytes of the Preserve** (Sun, 1:30-3:30 p.m.) Join doctoral candidate Brandon Corder with the UW Botany Dept. to look for and learn about the miniature worlds of mosses and ferns. Brandon will demonstrate how to use the iNaturalist app to help you identify plants, learn interesting facts about them, and report sightings as citizen scientists for research. Student and family friendly! Meet at the Picnic Point kiosk, 2000 University Bay Drive. Leader: Brandon Corder (bcorder@wisc.edu).



Come learn about bees, dragonflies, and other insects this summer by participating in seven different community science projects led by the UW Insect Ambassadors! Each event will feature a short talk from an insect expert followed by an hour of guided data collection.

All events are free and open to the public. All ages are welcome (although some data collection will need an adult helper). Registration is required.

#### **EVENTS**

Garden Pests and Beneficials (June 24th, 1-3pm) \*at the Eagle Heights Community Garden

Firefly Night (July 8th, 6-8pm)

Bumblebee Brigade (July 29th, 1-3pm)

Wisconsin Butterfly Monitoring (Aug 4th, 1-3pm)

Dragonfly Monitoring Program (Aug 26th, 1-3pm)

Learn more and register for an event at our website!



Scan the QR code or visit the UW Entomology website



This series is funded by a UW-Madison Lakeshore Nature Preserve Student Engagement Grant.

## From the Director of Sustainability...

By Missy Nergard PhD



It's officially summer! While the Preserve is undergoing this seasonal transformation, the staff are also working through cycles of change. I am pleased to announce that Laura Wyatt has graciously agreed to serve as the Interim Director for the Lakeshore Nature Preserve. Her extensive knowledge, experience, and leadership has been invaluable through the process of organizationally aligning with the University's

Sustainability program. The Preserve staff, and our colleagues in Campus Planning and Landscape Architecture routinely practice and promote sustainability throughout the campus environment. Their strength of character and commitment has carried us through this transition, and I am deeply grateful for, and humbled by, their leadership. They have been the vanguard for environmental sustainability on campus and have laid a foundation on which all of us can build.

Transitions will continue however, since Laura has indicated that she doesn't want to work forever. In a truly bureaucratic response, I have asked her to work even harder to help us prepare for when she does retire. While there are no set timelines, we do anticipate hiring a fulltime director in the next year. We will keep everyone up to speed and make sure there is ample opportunity to hear from you.

Finally, on a very personal note, I would like to share my condolences with the family, friends and communities grieving the loss of Dr. Jim Skibo. Dr. Skibo and his colleague Tamara Thomsen gave a fascinating, humorous, and warm recounting of the discovery of the ancient canoes in Lake Mendota as the guest speakers at the Friends of the Lakeshore Nature Preserve Annual Meeting on April 12. Dr. Skibo was an extraordinarily positive influence, and his light and laughter will be sorely missed.



### **Lakeshore Nature Preserve Staff**

Laura Wyatt, Interim Director

laura.wyatt@wisc.edu

Bryn Scriver, Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator

bryn.scriver@wisc.edu

Adam Gundlach, Field Projects Coordinator adam.gundlach@wisc.edu

Student Natural Area Assistants:

- Soleil Bieniek
- César García
- Parker Gimbel
- Ana Michaelson

The Office of Sustainability, under the direction of Dr. Missy Nergard, serves as the administrative home for the Lakeshore Nature Preserve.

#### Follow us on Social Media







facebook.com/uwpreserve twitter.com/uwpreserve instagram.com/uwpreserve

